


















THE IRISH SOCIETY FOR THE PREVENTION OF CRUEL TY TO ANIMALS 

(A Company Limited by Guarantee) 

INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT TO THE MEMBERS OF THE IRISH SOCIETY FOR THE 
PREVENTION OF CRUEL TY TO ANIMALS 

OPINION 

We have audited the Financial Statements of The Irish Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals for the 
year ended 31 December 2017 set out on pages 11 to 29. The financial reporting framework that has been 
applied in their preparation is applicable Irish law and Republic of Ireland Accounting Standards, including 
Financial Reporting Standard 102 'The Financial Reporting Standard applicable in the UK and Republic of 
Ireland' as modified by the Statement of Recommended Practice "Accounting and Reporting by Charities" 
effective 1 January 2015 (Republic of Ireland Generally Accepted Accounting Practice). 

In our opinion the financial statements: 

• give a true and fair view of the state of the charitable company's affairs as at 31 December 2017 and of its
incoming resources and application of resources, including its income and expenditure, for the year then ended;
• have been properly prepared in accordance with Republic of Ireland Generally Accepted Accounting Practice;
and
• have been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the Companies Act 2014

BASIS FOR OPINION 

We conducted our audit in accordance with International Standards on Auditing (lreland}(ISAs (Ireland)) and 
applicable law. Our responsibility under those standards are further described in the Auditors' responsibilities for 
the audit of the financial statements section of our report. We are independent of the charitable company in 
accordance with the ethical requirements that are relevant to our audit of the Financial Statements in the 
Republic of Ireland, including the Ethical Standard as issued by the Irish Auditing and Accounting Supervisory 
Authority (IAASA), and we have fulfilled our other ethical responsibilities in accordance with these requirements. 
We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our 
opinion. 

CONCLUSIONS RELATING TO GOING CONCERN 

We have nothing to report in respect of the following matters in relation to which the ISAs (Ireland) require us to 
report to you where: 

• the Directors' use of the going concern basis of accounting in the preparation of the Financial Statements is 
not appropriate; or
• the Directors have not disclosed in the financial statements any identified material uncertainties that may cast 
significant doubt about the charitable company's ability to continue to adopt the going concern basis of 
accounting for a period of at least twelve months from the date when the Financial Statements are authorised 
for issue.
 

Page 8 














































